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Ho Ho Ho …. Merry Christmas! (am I too soon??!!) 
 
WOW! What blast the Festival of Quilts was!  
Congratulations to Debbie and her team who worked 
together so well. They created  an event with a  
wonderfully festive atmosphere, everyone involved 
enjoyed themselves. A big thank you goes out to the 
committee and the helpers – the unsung heroes who 
worked like Trojans setting up and taking down the 
show – no mean feat! You are great folk! 
 
Congratulations too, to the winning entries, Best of 
Show - Annie White, professional and Best Amateur 
Quilt – Dianne Campbell.  Superb work! and indeed 
congratulations to every one who entered their quilt – 
we couldn’t have had a festival without you. 
 
I hoped you like the range of Auckland Quilt Guild 
Merchandise we now have on offer. I love the bright 
colours that are now distinctively ours! The mugs are 
lovely to drink out of, good choice Rebecca!  I did 
hear a clever tip I’ll pass on… If you are thinking of 
bringing your mug to Guild meetings and/or  
education workshops but are afraid you may  
misplace it amongst everybody else’s, attach a wine 
glass dangler to the handle and your mug will be 
uniquely yours! The lanyards, mugs and shopping 
bags will be on sale at Guild meetings, just see the 
ladies at the committee table at the back of the hall. 
 
Well our Christmas meeting is shaping up to be a fun 
event for everyone. There will be spot prizes so 
come armed with a joke! The list of what to bring is in 
the column to the left.   It’ll be a good one – make 
sure to pop it in your diary it’s not to be missed! 
 
Remember if you have any suggestions that the 
committee can follow up on regarding guest  
speakers or workshop classes – or anything else that 
will make your Guild experience better – let us know 
we love to hear your ideas. 
 
See you in December until then remember ….  
Be kinder than you need to… 

If you need to change your 
email because of the changes 
at  Vodafone, can you email 
Lynn  eising@xtra.co.nz who 
can update our database with 
your new email address.  
This change-over is at the 

end of  November so be prepared, we'd hate you to 
miss out on any notices or newsletters from us. 

Next meeting: 
Saturday 2 December 2017. 
Wear your best Christmas Jewellery –  
there’s a prize plus some spot prizes 
 
Merchant:  Tulis Textiles - Kerry Glen 

Suitcase Sale:  Glen Weir 

Colleen Janssen will be selling knitting 

wool. 

Raffles:  Community Quilts Raffle Quilts 

What to bring:  

¶ Non-perishable foods for City Mission 

¶ Stockings for City Mission 

¶ Wrapped Sweets for stockings for Mission 

¶ Nice fat quarter - gift wrapped. 

¶ Plate of lunch to share – Surname beginning 

A-L bring Savoury dish, M-Z bring Sweet dish. 

¶ Empty plate for you and, of course, your cup/

mug with $2 donation for tea/coffee. 

¶ Your current Guild membership badge so that 

you can borrow library books until February  
meeting.  Note: Library Cards are no longer  
needed.  Just your current membership card. 

¶ Money to spend at the Merchant Stand 

Spare fabric for Gift Basket. 

https://www.facebook.com/AklQuiltGuild
mailto:eising@xtra.co.nz
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Quilting Events in 2018 and beyond…. 

2018 
April 
27 - 29  Quilt Extravaganza, Whangarei  
Patchworkers and Quilters Club.  Friday / Sat 
10am –4pm.  Sunday 10am - 3pm.  Entry $5. 
Merchants, Café, Challenges, Sales Table,  
Exhibition of members’ work, special and guest 
exhibitions. 

 
2019  
Quilt Auckland Symposium 2019 

National Symposium – Contact Judi Schon at  
Auckland Quilt Guild. 

óCreatives supporting creativesô 
For printing this month’s Guild newsletter. 

Roster of Helpers for Guild Day  

2 December 2017  

GREETING TABLE 

10.00am - 10.45am Mary Ann France 

10.45am - 11.30am Helen Baker 

11.30am - 12.15pm Sue Flego 

 

RAFFLE SELLING 

10.00am - 10.45am Could this be you? 

10.45am - 11.30am Lyn Ronberg 

11.30am - 12.15pm Could this be you? 

 

HOSTESS  

10.00am - 10.45am Jill McMurray 

10.45am - 11.30am Could this be you? 

11.30am - 12.15pm Could this be you? 

 
Many thanks for volunteering.  
For the February meeting you will find the  
helpers list at the front desk, so add your name 
if you can help out.   Itôs fun!  

Phone Jane Taylor if you can help Ph: рну фпуф 
 

Thank you to all those who  
volunteered to help at the  
Festival of Quilts. Your help 
was very much appreciated. 

https://www.facebook.com/AklQuiltGuild
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Christmas stocking pattern for City Mission 

Also,  Members please bring tins and packets of non-perishable foods 

which the City Missioner can take back to the City Mission to help with 

food parcels at Christmas. 

Unfortunately the Missioners are finding more and more of these food 

parcels are very much needed. 

 

We will also be giving them lots of Community Quilts that have been 

made by our wonderfully generous and talented members. 

Here is a suggested pattern for the  

City Mission Christmas stockings. 

You could use brights or Christmas fabrics 

to make the stocking/s. 

If you would like to contribute to the filling of 

these stockings you could bring a bag or two 

of wrapped sweets to the December  

meeting. 

The children at City Mission would certainly 

appreciate it. 

 

Thank you. 

https://www.facebook.com/AklQuiltGuild


Auckland Festival of Quilts 2017 

Thanks for a great show! 

We had the same number of quilts entered, and the same number of visitors as last year – despite the 

nasty rain on Saturday.  I’m really thrilled at how it all happened – we did a lot of hard work, but enjoyed 

ourselves at the same time. The Festival of Quilts is a winning formula for us and keeps us in funds.  

Thanks for all that you did.  If you did any of the following, I’m very grateful: 

Buying a Challenge kit – the KIDS! Challenge 

Making and entering a Challenge quilt 

Distributing flyers, posters, emails and Facebook posts. 

Entering a quilt in the show 

Helping at Hand In Day – checking the quilts, taking in quilts, photographing them, rolling them up. 

Typing the entries into a database. 

Helping with the setup of the quilt stands at the Stadium 

Gluing the Viewer’s Choice into the catalogues 

Being a volunteer at the Festival of Quilts – white gloves, ticket sales, selling raffle tickets,  

greeting people. 

Buying raffle tickets for our charity quilt (thanks to all who organized it and made it…) 

Put something up for sale at the Quilt Sales desk – thanks to Justine and her team who raise mon-

ey for the Refugees group and the Guild. 

Coming to the Festival of Quilts 

Sewing for Community Quilts at the Show – 3 days at a sewing machine– you are gems! 

Buying something from the merchants that were there. 

Sponsoring a prize for our winners. 

Supporting the prizewinners at our function on the Saturday 

Bringing a friend along to the Festival of Quilts 

Helping to pack up on the Sunday. 

A special mention goes to my brother David Cleverley who came up from Matamata to help me from 

Tuesday to Thursday with the setup of the show.  I’d also like to especially mention Terry and Rhys 

(Gaye’s men) who, together with David, set up stands, moved tables, hung quilts, put out signs, and got 

Quilty into position.  Terry and Rhys and Gaye were wonderful with the pack down, and continued to the 

very end with helping me at the storage shed.  You might remember Rhys as our very own security guard, 

who also assisted the boys in the carpark on Sunday morning.  Thanks guys for ensuring that all visitors 

on Sunday were assured of a carpark. 

I’d like us to especially support the 

sponsors who were so generous in 

supporting the Guild with the prizes 

for our winners.  The merchants at 

the show are crucial to the funding 

of the Show and we need to ensure that our local quilting 

shops are still there next year.   

Please try to buy local fabric, rather than online shopping.  

If the local shop doesn’t have what you want, please try to 

buy online in New Zealand.  And it’s not only fabric, but  

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 2018 

Shop Hop Offering 

ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ !ǇǇƭŜ 

.ŀǎƪŜǘ ƛƴ YŀƛǿŀƪŀΦ 



other ways you can be involved – please have a look at the class lists that all the shops are putting togeth-

er for next year, and put your name down for something.  Another project won’t hurt!  Please also put your 

name down for the Northern Shop Hop bus.  It’s a great way to support our Auckland and Northern  

merchants who come year after year to the show. And it’ll be great fun at the same time!  

My greatest thanks go to the Committee who helped me with the Show.  Anne and Rachel put together 

prizes with sponsors, manned the microphone, and organized demonstrations. These two were great ear-

lier in the year at the Fabric a Brac stand.  Robyn Rognstad worked hard all year on the design of our 

marketing material, and organized the catalogue production.  Robyn Croft organized the photography, and 

will be working with magazines to show our winners.  This year, Robyn also worked very hard with the 

judges.  Shelley Sylvia and Jean Ramsey had a big year making Quilty the Suzuki Swift car cover.  Shel-

ley was also Secretary this year, with prompt and concise minutes.  Shelley also took on the role of quilt 

display this year.  Jean superbly organized all the rosettes.  These two were fabulous in putting together 

our historic sewing machine and display of quilts in the foyer. Diane Campbell helped with our Challenge, 

and then turned her efforts to looking after the judges when they were here. Mei Qui helped us during the 

year on the committee with our email database, and spent time sewing at Community Quilts during the 

show.  Jane Taylor worked tirelessly during the setup and pack down, and corralled our volunteers during 

the show.  Colleen Janssen relieved me of the Merchants role this year, and did a superb job with them 

during the year and at the Show.  Colleen got sandwiches and tea for the weary, and kept in touch with all 

the merchants during the show - providing lunch breaks, and getting ideas for next year. 

We are lucky to be joined at our Committee meetings by the Guild Treasurer Karen Lee.  Karen worked so 

hard over the show.  You probably saw her in the ticket office, and her role continues with monitoring pay-

ments and final figures.  We couldn’t do it without you Karen.  We are also joined at the Committee meet-

ings by Gaye Teague, our President.  Gaye provides wisdom and enthusiasm in equal measure, and 

worked so hard at the Show.  She scribed for our judge KJ, sat throughout the show at the guild desk in-

putting our sewing machine competition entries, and worked tirelessly at setup and pack down.  I am very 

appreciative of all that you do.        Well done everyone! 

Vacancies in the Committee 

Life has intervened, and we are losing three much valued members.  We have vacancies for the following 

people: 

An Apple computer Adobe loving designer, who feels that brochures, catalogues and posters are fun 

to design. 

A Secretary who has a portable laptop and who can simultaneously think, talk and type.  This is a 

great quiet job to do during the year, knowing that the work will increase towards the show. 

Doesn’t mind dabbling in the odd bit of quilt display, or not… 

Our meetings are held at the Epsom Community Centre, on Gillies Ave, on the Wednesday after the Guild 

meeting.  We meet at 6 for 6.15pm. We have a rotating schedule for supper. We are usually very grateful 

for all efforts, and can work around overseas trips, and the demands of family and life.  If you want to 

come along and work with a friend, it’s worked for Anne and Rachel, so we are happy to oblige.  Come 

and find me at the guild meeting, or send an email to jones@jonesfamily.net.nz 

And some things going forward for next year…. 

The Festival of Quilts 2018 is on 2-4 November 2018.  Please save the date, book 

the minivan, and organize the golfing holiday for the bloke. 

We are going to keep the Modern and Recycled Quilt categories, so if you didn’t 

finish this year’s quilt, keep going for next year. 

If you are going away over the break, safe travels and happy holidays. 

Finally, Merry Christmas from Riley and I.  He’s proving to be a hooligan with the 

face of an angel.  This week he has ruined one of my walking shoes and an  

unpicker which happened to fall onto the floor under the quilting machine.   

Thank goodness, I love him dearly. 

Debbie Jones, Convenor. 



Community Quilts 

I hope that you enjoyed the show.  Congratulations to our 

winners.  It was so amazing  that so many people produce 

such beautiful and amazing quilts every year.   

Everyone involved worked so hard. 

And thank you to my helpers, Wendy Johnson, her grand-

son Nicolas, Sandra, Maughan, Donna, Mei, Jenny and 

Val.  And my gratitude goes to Justine Jones for donating 

Community Quilts. 

We will be selling our own two raffle quilts at the December  

meeting and they will be drawn at the meeting. 

 

We will have our presentation of quilts to Wilson Home, 

Anglican Church women & children facilities and City  

Mission at our Christmas meeting in December. 

Please bring quilts if you are making them now.  We will  

need as many as possible for these community  

organizations. 

 

Wishing you all a Very Merry Christmas and New Year. 

 

Chiz and Community Quilt Team and Chiz 

Dear Editor, 

Through you may I thank the Festival of 
Quilts Committee for awarding my Grand-
son Nicholas  his award for sewing at 
Community Quilts for the three days and 
may I say producing very good work.  He 
was absolutely surprised and delighted 
and of course I felt so very proud of 
him.  His parents were quite blown away 
with it too. 

I always enjoy our annual show but loved 
this one every bit as much or maybe 
more, after all I had my grandson with 
me.  The quilts were as usual the abso-
lute stars of the show.  The merchants 
great and helpful with an always tempting 
array of our goodies.  Thank you every-
one who contributed in any way. 

Yours, 

Wendy Johnson 

AUCKLAND REGIONAL  

WOMENS CORRECTIONAL FACILITY 

(Womens Prison at Wiri) 

We have started a “Graduate Class” for some long 

term Offenders who have already been through our 

classes & wish to make a larger hand pieced quilt. 

Despite my best efforts I cannot find any 2 piece  10” 

or 11” quilting hoops for the Girls to use. The blocks 

they are making are 18” finished.  We are using the 

Quilt As You Go  method. Hoops that are a bit larger 

would also be fine. 

Can any Guild member assist? We need 10 hoops. 

This would be really appreciated. 

 

Thanking you all in anticipation 

Mary Ann France.. Phone:    5374579 

Quilt-Stitch Volunteer Group 

ARWCF 
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Committee       

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ DŀȅŜ ¢ŜŀƎǳŜ лнт тоо усрм gaye.teague@gmail.com 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ YŀǊŜƴ [ŜŜ лф уон олот quilterlee38@gmail.com 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅκ²ŜƭŦŀǊŜ ±ŀƭ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ лф роп плом val.williams@slingshot.co.nz 

[ƛōǊŀǊƛŀƴ κ ±t {ƘŜƭƭŜȅ {ȅƭǾƛŀ лф снр ррпо s.psylvia@xtra.co.nz 

{ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ {ȅōƛƭ [ƛƎƘǘōƻǳǊƴŜ лф уос рмпп sybillightbourne@gmail.com 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ κ ±t [ȅƴƴ 9ƛǎƛƴƎ лф сол омтф eising@xtra.co.nz 

9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ YŀǊŜƴ wƻōŜǊǘǎƻƴ лф уну прсо karenmary.robertson@gmail.com 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǘǎ /ƘƛȊǳƪƻ Iƻȅ лф уон усмс chizukohoy@hotmail.com 

±ŜƴǳŜ hǊƎŀƴƛǎŜǊ WŀƴŜ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ лф рну фпуф clivet@orcon.net.nz 

/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ YŀǘƘȅ ²ƘƛǘŜ лф снл мрлс kathy.white@orcon.net.nz 

tǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ wŜōŜŎŎŀ hǿŜƴ лнм мрт тмфу rebeccaowen@slingshot.co.nz 

/ƘŀǊƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ 
YŀǘƘȅ ²ƘƛǘŜ                              
/ŀǊƻƭŜ YŜƴŜŀƭȅ 

лф снл мрлс                         
лф рнп упнн 

kathy.white@orcon.net.nz                          
carole.kenealy@gmail.com 
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Coordinators       
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bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ aŀǊȅ aŜǘŎŀƭŦ лф пус тптп awesome@pl.net 

 
Festival of Quilts 2017 Raffle  
was won by Dawn Chambers ticket 
no. 1340 

Congratulations Dawn,we hope you 
enjoy this fun modern Quilt. 

Sales table Report 

A very big thank you to all the ladies who submitted quilts, tops 
etc. to sell.  244 in total of which 41% were sold and the average 
sale was $51.44.  As you can see by that we did not sell as 
many big quilts but  they were all very much admired. 

We made $2000 on our small goods table and this goes to  
Community Quilts and our Refugee groups.  Thank you to all the 
ladies that supplied fabric and haberdashery items.  We also had 
small items that had been made by the refugees. 

I would also like to thank my wonderful band of helpers who 
helped on the day and at the working bee pricing everything. 

Chris Behersing ,Jennifer Ludwig, Shirley Routley,  
Ruthena  Clement, Val Williams, Wendy Johnson,  
Carol Mahoney, Margaret Dennis, Pam Henty, Jane Taylor and 
Sybil Lightbourne.  

 

Justine Jones 

Donna’s Quilt Studio will now be a home-

based studio below Donna’s house. 

 Open Thursdays and Fridays 9-4pm and 

available to open any other day by appoint-

ment.  
Our last day open at Railside Place will be 

Saturday 16 December and we will re-open 

early 2018 at our new location (date to be 

confirmed).   

Visit www.donnasquiltstudio.co.nz 

mailto:val.williams@slingshot.co.nz
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mailto:jones@jonesfamily.net.nz
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mailto:info@marymetcalfdesigns.co.nz


Education 

 Hi Everyone 

I’ve sent out eight cards this month. 

One was to a member who was starting chemotherapy, sending our very best wishes to help her with her 
uphill battle. 

Another is to a member who has been diagnosed with breast cancer and so has to have a full  
mastectomy.  We wish her well and hope to help in the battle ahead of her. 

Two are to members who have had surgery, wishing them a fast and successful recovery. 

Another is to a member whose husband has been diagnosed with dementia and so both their futures are 
now very much changed. 

A birthday card goes to our very own Jane Taylor, who has a very special “0” birthday coming up in  
November. 

Then congratulatory cards to Annie White for Best of Show at Festival of Quilts, and Diane Campbell for 
Best Amateur Quilt award at Festival of Quilts. 

Please remember to let me know if I can send a card to anyone to let them know that their Guild friends 
are thinking of them.  Whether it is good news, or not so good news, we like to think they appreciate it. 

Phone: 09 534 4031             Mobile: 021 144 5899               email: val.williams@slingshot.co.nz 

Thanks Val  

Welfare 

Hello everyone, 

I received a call today from Diane Dynes, the lady who spoke to us at Guild and showed us her clothes 

she remakes and remodels. She has received a couple of emails from ladies who are interested in doing 

her workshop, so I thought I would give you a reminder to contact her. Please note the cost of two day 

workshop will probably be a bit more than on the advert to cover her travelling costs.  She said she was 

looking at next June to be up this way.  I will talk with you about it on 2 December at the Guild meeting. 

I am currently sorting 

through our schedule 

for classes next year-  

Diane Anderson will be 

holding a workshop in 

March on hand quilting.  

I am sure you would 

love to learn this skill 

from an expert espe-

cially after seeing so 

many beautiful hand 

quilted quilts in our  

fantastic show – so 

make a note in your 

diary.  I will let you 

know further classes in 

our February newslet-

ter as more will be fi-

nalised. 

I would like to thank 

you all for your support 

and company over the 

last year and wish you and yours happy hols.          Karen Robertson. 



Challenges 

Hi Everyone – I hope you all enjoyed seeing the Red + one and the Dorothy Collard 2017 Challenge quilts 

at the Festival of Quilts.  

Our Viewer Choice winner for the Red + one Challenge was….. Liz McKenzie  -  Congratulations Liz, I will 

have a prize for you at the December Meeting. 

I have the Red + One Challenge Quilts and the Dorothy Collard quilts that were not collected from the 

Festival of Quilts. I will bring them to the December meeting, any quilts that are not collected will be stored 

in the office at Freemans Bay until the February Meeting.  

Dorothy Collard Challenge  

Hopefully you will all get a chance to sew over the holidays (hopefully it 

will be for the Dorothy Collard Challenge!) Here is a reminder of the 

Rules: 

Must contain a flying Geese block 

Size: 20’ high  x 30” wide landscape) 

Must contain some quilting  

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and happy holidays. 

Regards 

Kathy 

ANGEL QUILTS   
Thanks for the wonderful quilts 
handed in at the last meeting.   

Keep up the good work! 

These small quilts are for still-born  
infants at Waitakere Hospital. 

Small size finished:  12” x 12” or  
large size finished: 15” x 15”  

 
The quilts should be made from  

cotton, NO batting and just  
bagged out  

i.e. no binding is required.   
In regards to  

colour, please choose something  
tasteful, perhaps soft pastels or 
muted colours would be best. 

Queries to Sybil Lightbourne     
Mobile: 027 277 9573 Landline: 836 5144          

Email:  sybillightbourne@gmail.com 

Sybil will also collect them at Guild meetings. 

NB: If all members make a couple of  
Angel Quilts this will be enough for the  

Hospital until we meet again in  
February 2018. 

Gifting Basket 

Please remember to donate fat eighths / fat 

quarters / or larger pieces of fabric into our  

Gifting basket which will 

be put out each meeting.   

Thank you for your  

generosity. 

Advertiser Rates for Auckland 
Quilt Guild Newsletter 

The pricing schedule for adverts in our  
newsletter is as follows : 

Members’ personal adverts are free  
e.g. selling a sewing machine or other personal 
items. 

Members or non members business or other 
guild’s adverts :                                       

1/8th page ad $35 plus GST for 2 months 
 
1/4 page ad $35 plus GST per month 

1/2 page ad $50 plus GST per month  
 
Full page ad $100 plus GST per month 

The Merchant of the month receives one half 
page advertisement free in the relevant  
newsletter. 

mailto:sybillightbourne@gmail.com


Library News 

Why not take some light reading home for the Christmas break, items taken out at the December 

meeting need not be returned until February 2018 meeting so plenty of time to enjoy. 

Latest magazines -  

Quilts Japan - Issue 10 2017 

Machine Quilting Unlimited – September/October 2017 

Fons & Porter Modern Patchwork – September/October 2017 issue 

Remember - Library cards are no longer required to borrow books, just 
bring along your current membership card. 
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Quilt Symposium Auckland 2019            1- 6 October 2019 
Venue: St Cuthbert's College, Epsom, Auckland 
 
International, Australian and New Zealand Tutors Exhibitions, Lectures, Merchants Mall, Classes for all 
levels, from beginners to advanced, Happy Hour etc.  Lots of fun, laughter, friendship and learning to be 
had!! 
 
If you’d like to fill out an Expression of Interest, this is best done by going to the website and filling out 

theeasy online form: www.quiltsymposium2019.nz  or complete the form below & post with your cheque. 

 

This will keep you up to date with happenings as it gets closer to the time, gives you a number which as-

sists with priority when enrolling in classes, you will be sent the Quilt Symposium Auckland 2019 Hand-

book, which 

will detail all 

classes, tutors 

etc., for you to 

choose what 

you’d love to 

attend.   

Choices,  

choices –  

details to come 

closer to the 

time! 

Thanks for  

registering your 

Expression of 

Interest. 

Judi and the  

Symposium  

Committee 

http://www.quiltsymposium2019.nz


Guild post should be sent to: 
Auckland Quilt Guild  
PO Box 39 230  
Howick  
Auckland 2145      NB: New postal address 

Newsletter Contributions 
Your contributions to the Guild Newsletter are 
most welcome. 
Please email them to: Mary Metcalf 
awesome@pl.net 
The Editor reserves the right to defer late copy to 
the following issue. Some articles 
may be deferred to a later edition and/or edited. 
 
Copy deadline for the February 2018 issue is: 
Monday 15 January 2018. 

Change of details 
If you have moved or any of your details have 
changed, please send details in writing via 
email or post but please not by phone. 
Please quote your membership number on all 
correspondence. 
 
Send to: Guild Memberships 
C/- Lynn Eising 
7 Ashton Road,   
Mt Eden,  Auckland 1024 
 
Or email: eising@xtra.co.nz 

www.aqg.org.nz 

 

Next Auckland Quilt Guild  

Meeting Saturday  

2 December 2017 

If undelivered return to: 
Lynn Eising 
7 Ashton Road,   
Mt Eden,   
Auckland 1024 


